AG WEBFEEDBACK AG:EX <AGWEBFEEDBACK@gov.bc.cabsl 30, 2018, 3:11 PM

to me, Office, LBR

Ms. Catherine S. Adamson Email:

Dear Ms. Adamson:

Thank you for your email dated June 26, 2018, addressed to Premier John Horgan and me, in which you provided us with a draft of your Wrongful Death Accountability Act and requested changes to British Columbia's *Family Compensation Act*. In addition, I am responding to your June 19, 2018 email, in which you request a meeting with Premier Horgan and me. Once again, please accept my heartfelt condolences on the passing of your daughter, Heidi Dawn Klompas.

On November 2, 2017, I wrote in response to your letter received August 8, 2017, by Premier Horgan, as well as your October 10, 2017 email, addressed to me, and your letter to the Honourable Harry Bains, Minister of Labour.

I appreciate your call for changes to British Columbia's *Family Compensation Act*. However, the ministry is not currently reviewing the *Family Compensation Act*.

I appreciate your invitation to meet but due to prior commitments both Premier Horgan and I are unable to meet with you at this time.

Yours truly,

David Eby, QC Attorney General

pc: The Honourable John Horgan The Honourable Harry Bains